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PORT GAMBLE MILL SITE CLEANUP AND 
RESTORATION UPDATE 

 
 

 
 Pope Resources announced that the cleanup 

and restoration process of the former Pope & 
Talbot saw mill site and adjacent in-water 
areas in Port Gamble Bay will be initiated in 
June 2024 and active construction is expected 
to be complete by mid-year 2025. The cleanup 
and restoration activities will include the 
restoration of the southern part of the mill site’s 
shoreline and the western bay nearshore 
habitat. These activities will be performed 
pursuant to two consent decrees dated 2020 
and 2024 between Pope Resources, 
state and federal agencies, and local 
stakeholders to restore the former mill site. 
The map shows the location of the five active 
work zones. 
 
 
 
 
 

 


